
 

ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING 5/12/2023 

AGENDA ITEM NO. __ 

 

SUBJECT:  Engineering Services Agreement for the Phase 2 Engineering Design of construction plans 

and documents for improvements along South Main Street from north of Steam Plant Rd to Veterans 

Parkway and approximately 400’ west along Veterans Parkway. 

 

Staff Contact:  Sam Tesreau, City Engineer 

 

Summary: 
 

Phase 1 of the South Main Street improvements was completed in 2020 from Steward Rd to Steam Plant 

Rd. Fehr Graham and Associates provided certain Engineering services for Phase 1. 

South Main Street Phase 2 Engineering and ROW acquisition were included in the City’s 2023 CIP 

budget. Fehr Graham and Associates has submitted a proposal for an Engineering Services Agreement 

Phase 2 Design Engineering which include the IDS, field survey work, construction plans, cost estimates, 

permitting and bidding of the project as defined in the scope of services. The funding for the Engineering 

Phase 2 is will be paid in whole or part with local funds. However, it is anticipated the construction cost 

will be funded primarily with MFT funds. Lastly, while most of the right of way and/or easements have 

been acquired there may be a need for a minimal area on the east side of the project as the project design 

progresses. 
 

Funding Sources: 

Source: Budgeted Amount: Proposed Expenditure: 

South Main street MFT/STF Ph2 

CIP #36-00-86035  

$640,000 $174,698.00 

 

Recommendation: 

Please consider approval of the Engineering Services Agreement for Phase 2 South Main Street Design 

Engineering. City MFT section #15-00115-00-FP or as may be modified by IDOT 

 

 

Supporting Documents:   
Enclosure (1):  

Engineering Services Agreement for Phase 2 South Main Street Design Engineering. City MFT section  

#15-00115-00-FP or as may be modified by IDOT 

 

 

 


